
  

 

 

Bridge of Hope-Richmond 

End of Year Report 

This year we have completed 39 NEW intakes of which two were 
male clients.  Each client is required to take our parenting and 
prenatal education programs.   
 
Sexual risk avoidance and abstinence education was given when 
clients came in for STD/STI testing.  These tests included: 

• Chlamydia 

• Gonorrhea 

• Syphilis 
Please note that these sessions are included as part of the intake 
process and not in a classroom setting. 
 
In order for our families to benefit from our boutique, they must 
first take part in our Earn While you Learn program.  The 
subscription for this program which we pay for (Bright Course) is 
$69/month which provides 10 to 30-minute classes sent to our 
clients via their phones.  Every time they view a class, we assign a 
“Baby Buck” to them which enables them to shop our boutique. 
 
We hosted two Community Baby Showers this year in 
conjunction with Home State Health.  Many pregnant Mom’s 
took advantage of these. 
 
Lastly, I’d like to express our thanks for your continued support.  
The services we provide through your generosity sustain our 
mission – advocating for the family.  However, the cost of doing 
business has gone up so to help us offset the increased costs, 
would you prayerfully consider an increase in your support?  Any 
increase would be significant to our mission.  Also, we are very 
short on volunteers.  It takes two volunteers per day, five days a 
week to keep this office running.  Please consider serving one 
day per week or ask a friend if they’ve got time to help us out! 
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 Board of Directors 
Clifford Martin – President 
Shannon Morris – Vice President 
Brian Thorson - Secretary 
Brian Rowan – Treasurer 
Bruce Taylor – Director 
Michael Santchi - Director 
Audra Morris – Director 
 
David Smith, Medical Director 
Connie Taylor – CEO, Director 
 

 

 

 


